
Request of Government

We are seeking $5 million in funding from the State Government 
for 5-ways intersection safety improvements. 

The problem 
	{ Our community continues to raise concerns regarding the safety of the intersection 

at Ringwood-Warrandyte Road, Croydon Road, Husseys Lane and Brumbys Lane 
in Warrandyte South (commonly known as ‘5-ways’). 

	{ Over the last few years, there has been higher than average casualty crashes, 
including a number of fatalities, and countless incidents involving collisions with local 
wildlife. 

	{ The safety risk and fatality concerns are expected to increase, with the volume of 
visitors and road users predicted to reach 15,000 vehicles per day by 2035. 

	{ The 5-ways intersection in Warrandyte South was the highest rated intersection 
identified for safety concerns in the Manningham local government area in the 2023 
RACV inaugural My Melbourne Road survey. 

	{ We have been advocating to the State Government and directly to  
the Department of Transport and Planning (DTP) for multiple years seeking help to 
fix this serious safety issue. 
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The solution  
	{ Funding for the upgrade of these roads is the responsibility of the State Government.  
	{ It is beyond Council’s resources to allocate the significant funds that would be 

required to upgrade this intersection.  
	{ Whilst this is a State Government owned road, Manningham Council has taken 

the initiative to prepare a concept layout, proposing to install a roundabout at the 
intersection.  

	{ This layout is to assist Department of Transport and Planning in their consideration of 
selecting 5-ways as one of its priority projects within its road improvement program. 

Project contact
 Andrea Szymanski, Manager City Infrastructure
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